
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Susan Delaney, chair of the Council of Trustees, called the meeting to order.   

 

 

The following council members were present: 

 

Mrs. Susan S. Delaney, Chair 

Dr. Mary Esther Van Shura, Secretary 

Mr. James C. Miller, Treasurer 

Mr. Glenn M. Cannon 

 

Mr. Aaron R. Douthit 

Mrs. Joyce R. Fairman 

The Honorable Samuel H. Smith 

Mr. Gealy W. Wallwork 

The following council members were excused: 

 

Mr. Jonathan B. Mack, Vice Chair 

Mr. Mark A. Holman 

Mr. David Osikowicz 

 

Ex Officio: Dr. Frank T. Brogan, Chancellor of the Pennsylvania State System of Higher Education 

 

 

The following advisory members were invited to attend: 

 

Dr. Mark J. Staszkiewicz, IUP APSCUF President 

Dr. David LaPorte, IUP Senate Chair 

Ms. Marissa Olean, IUP Student Government Association President 

Mr. Timothy G. Rupert, Foundation for IUP Board President 

Mr. Richard Caruso, Foundation for IUP Board Vice President 

Mr. Timothy J. Kronenwetter, Foundation for IUP Board Secretary/Treasurer 

Mr. Phillip D. Carrai, IUP Alumni Association President 

Mr. Randall Butler, IUP Graduate Student Assembly President 

Ms. Jessica Halchak, IUP SCUPA President 

 

 

The following university administrators were also present: 

 

Dr. Michael A. Driscoll, President 
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Agency (PEMA) would conduct an after-action review of last March’s unsponsored celebratory events. 

Dr. Driscoll expressed his appreciation to Glenn Cannon, PEMA director, and his staff for their great 

work. The collaboration with PEMA has led to several positive developments.  A key outcome is that a  

leadership group has been formed, consisting of officials from Indiana Borough, White Township, 

Indiana County, and IUP. The group is working to coordinate enforcement, education, and, in 

particular, communication.  

 

The cover story of the summer edition of IUP Magazine addressed the unfortunate events in March.  

Since the magazine’s release, and even before, the president noted that on numerous occasions, he 

has received compliments from alumni and townspeople for taking action and for the university’s 

willingness to be open and honest about this problem that plagues college towns across the country. 

Dr. Driscoll would like to 
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 Bachelor of Science in Management Information Systems program 

 

 From the Special Education and Clinical Services Department, a program name 
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REPORT OF THE UNIVERSITY ADVANCEMENT COMMITTEE 

 

Election of Committee Chair: 

 

The University Advancement Committee elected James C. Miller as its chairperson for the 2014-15 

academic year. 

 

RESOLUTION FOR DANIEL DICICCO HALL 

 

Jack Stamp provided comments at the podium before the reading of the Daniel DiCicco Hall resolution. 

 
The following action was approved by the Council of Trustees: 
 

WHEREAS, the late Daniel DiCicco graduated in 1954 with a bachelor of science degree in 

music education from Indiana State Teachers College and earned a master of education and a 

doctor of musical arts, both from the University of Michigan;  

 

WHEREAS, Dr. DiCicco returned to Indiana State Teachers College as a member of the music 

faculty in 1956 and retired from IUP in 1989 after 33 years of service to the university, after 

which family, friends, alumni, and colleagues made gifts in his honor;   

 

WHEREAS, as director of bands, Dr. DiCicco directed the Symphonic Band, the Mellowmen, 

and the Marching Band, and he founded the Wind Ensemble in 1961 and began the annual IUP 

Honors Band program in 1974; 

 

WHEREAS, Dr. DiCicco received the Distinguished Alumni Award for Service in 2003 and the 

Distinguished Faculty Award for Community Service in 1986, and he was a member of the 

Indiana County alumni chapter and Sigma Tau Gamma fraternity and an honorary member of 

the Phi Mu Alpha fraternity;        

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Council of Trustees of Indiana University of 

Pennsylvania honors the memory of Daniel DiCicco for his outstanding accomplis
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REPORT OF THE STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 

 

Election of Committee Chair 

 

Aaron Douthit was elected chair of the Student
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sophomore Kenneth Sames, and freshman Max Kirsch, all of whom were named to the All-

Atlantic Region team, while Mr. Kirsch was honored as the PSAC Freshman of the Year;  

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Council of Trustees of Indiana University of 

Pennsylvania commends the IUP men’s golf team for its accomplishments. 

 

Rhonda Luckey, vice president for Student Affairs, shared with the committee initiatives which are the 

focus of the division’s efforts this year. Of specific mention are (1) the retention of students who begin 

their college career at the Punxsutawney Regional Campus; (2) support to military-affiliated students; 

and (3) the mentorship of student leaders to foster their development as active, engaged, and 

responsible citizens within the university and Indiana community. 

 

Kate Linder, associate dean of students, Student Life and Community Engagement, provided an 

overview of the current operations of the Center for Student Life. She summarized the process and 

outcomes of the center’s external evaluation, planned improvements for 2014-15, and other areas of 

future development. 

 

 

REPORT OF THE ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT AND COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 

 

Election of Committee Chair 

 

The Enrollment Management and Communications Committee elected Mary Esther Van Shura as its 

chairperson for the 2014-15 academic year. 

 

James Begany, vice president for Enrollment Management and Communications, shared highlights 

summarizing the division’s activities, programs, and accomplishments, as well as overall enrollment, for 

fall 2014.   

 

He presented an update on the success of the 2014-15 IUP Grant program, including the anticipated 

return on investment, and discussed considerations for the use of the IUP Grant for the 2015-16 

academic year.   

 

He presented a new minority recruitment initiative for approval by the IUP Council of Trustees. The 

initiative—which would use up to 5 percent of the previous year’s gross nonresident tuition and 

instructional fee revenue, as allowed under Board of Governors policy—would implement a recruitment 

program for high-achieving minority students in the Pittsburgh area.  Students attending the program 

would interview and compete for 15 renewable Board of Governors scholarships valued at $4,000 per 

year. 

 

The following action was approved by the Council of Trustees: 

 

THAT THE IUP COUNCIL OF TRUSTEES APPROVE THE USE OF FUNDS UNDER BOARD OF 

GOVERNORS POLICY 1996-01-A D(6) FOR THE NEW MINORITY RECRUITMENT 

INITIATIVE FOR THE PITTSBURGH AREA, AS PRESENTED. 

 

Michael Husenits, director of Admissions, provided an update on freshman enrollment for fall 2014. 

 

Michael Powers, director of Electronic Communications, gave a demonstration of IUP Mobile 2.0, an 

update to IUP’s smartphone application.  He also shared a progress report on efforts to improve the 

mobile experience across IUP’s websites. 

 

Michelle Fryling, executive director of Communications and Media Relations, reported on advertising 

and marketing strategies for 2014-15, with particular emphasis on the university’s new campaign 

focused on the Lehigh Valley. 
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